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EDITORS NOTE: The views and opinions expressed in the articles and reports are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect the official policy or position of 
Western Washington Area 72 or Alcoholics Anonymous. 
  

NEWSLETTER POLICY  
The policy of the Washington Area Newsletter is to provide a communication tool and to communicate the business of the Western Washington Area. This 

business includes elections, committee appointments, special committee activities and status, motions, elected officersõ activities, Standing Committeesõ activities and 
significant events which carry the message of AA to the still suffering alcoholic. It also includes keeping a calendar of events that come to the Editorõs attention. 
The Western Washington Area is comprised of 41 districts as of January 2007. Districtsõ reports are encouraged. Reports on Service events that were successes 

or had problems would be helpful to other districts. The fliers of òServiceó events will be printed in the Newsletter and noted in the òArea Activities Calendaró. 
Other events, i.e. campouts, luncheons, picnics will be noted in the òArea Happeningsó. 

The Newsletter will request input each month from the Western WA Officers and each of the Standing Committee Chairs. Each Standing Committee can 
feature a method of carrying the message in their sphere of duty. 

The Western WA Area Newsletter Editor reserves the right of refusal to print any flyers or articles in the Newsletter if in the editorõs opinion, they are not 
consistent with the three aspects of recovery, unity, and service, or if they contain foul language or personal attacks. All submissions must be signed anonymous 
articles are not permitted. 

The Western WA Area Newsletter will be distributed monthly free of charge to the elected and appointed officers of the Western Washington Area, the DCMõs 
and Alternate DCMõs, all the GSRõs of the registered groups in the Washington Area, past Delegates, GSO, Pacific Region Trustee, Pacific Region Newsletter 
Editors that reciprocate and the 15 Pacific Region Delegates. However, the Western Washington Area Newsletter is intended to be shared with all the members of 
the fellowship. Homegroups or individuals may subscribe for $12 per year if they would like their own copy. They are to send their name, address and check (payable 
to Western Washington Area Newsletter) to the Newsletter Editor at the address above. 

CONFIDENTIALITY  
This is a confidential document for AA members only. It contains membersõ last names, addresses and phone numbers. Please respect our anonymity. 
Western Washington Area Newsletter is published monthly by: 

Western Washington Area of Alcoholics Anonymous | 22806 17th Ave S, Des Moines, WA. 98198 | Nonprofit # 794-852 

Its purpose is to facilitate communication within the membership of AA. Opinions expresses are not to be attributed to Alcoholics Anonymous, or the Western 
Washington Area, except when Conference-approved publications are quoted. Articles from AA World Services, Inc. (A.A.W.S.) and the AA Grapevine, Inc. (as well 
as other publications) appearing herein are reprinted with permission. 
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EVENTS AT A GLANCE 

 

 
2019 Western Washington Area 72 Winter Quarterly Business Meeting 

January 4 & 5, 2019 
Registration form on page 11 

January 4th & 5th 2019 
SeaTac Community Center 
13735 24th Ave South 
SeaTac, WA 98168 

Hampton Inn & Suites 
18850 28th Ave S 
SeaTac WA 98138 
RATE: $103.16 | Phone: 206-748-2816 

La Quinta-SeaTac 
824 S 188th 
St, Seattle, WA 98188 
RATE: $92.04 | Phone: 206-359-0338 

Standing Committee Quarterly Business Meetings 

Saturday, December 8 Grapevine & Literature Comm. Business Meeting 9am-2:30pm FairwindsBrighton Crt, 65230 196th Street SW, Lynnwood 98036 

Other Events 

Saturday, December 1 Speaking at Non-AA Meetings Workshop 10:30-12:30pm Grace Lutheran Church, 9625 NE 8th, Bellevue 98004 

Saturday, December 1 Safety in AA Workshop 12-4pm Greater Seattle Intergroup, 5507 6th Ave South, Seattle 98108 

Saturday, December 8 Dr Bobõs Nightmare Before Christmas 12-3pm Greater Seattle Intergroup, 5507 6th Ave South, Seattle 98108 

Thursday, December 6 A New Purpose Group Speaker Meeting 7-8:15pm Bethlehem Lutheran, 1024 Monroe Ave NE, Renton, WA 98056 

Tuesday, December 11 RSEW Holiday Candlelight Meeting 5:15-6:45pm Renton First United Methodist, NE 4th St, Renton 98056 

Future Tripping 

January 3-6, 2019 Western Area Conference of Young People in AA  The Grove Hotel, 245 S. Capitol Blvd Boise Idaho 83702 

January 4-5, 2019 Area Quarterly Business Meeting  SeaTac Community Center, 13735 24th Ave South, SeaTac, 98168 

Saturday, January 19 Accessibility Committee Business Meeting 9am-~3pm Salem Lutheran Ch., 2529 N Laventure Road, Mt Vernon, 98273 

Saturday, January 19 Treatment Committee Business Meeting 9am Kennydale Memorial Hall, 2424 NE 27th St, Renton 98056 

Saturday, January 26 Grapevine Writing Workshop 10am-2pm Eastside Intergroup, 13401 Bel-Red Road B6, Bellevue 98005 

February 1-3, 2019 Symposium on A.A. History  El Retiro San Iñigo, 300 Manresa Way, Los Altos, CA 94022 

March 1-3, 2019 Pacific Region AA Service Assembly (PRAASA)  Irvine Marriott, 18000 Von Karman Ave, Irvine, CA 92612 

April 5-6, 2019 Area Quarterly Business Meeting  Tacoma 

May 19-25, 2019 General Service Conference  New York, NY 

June 21-23, 2019 Pacific Northwest Conference  Holiday Inn, 8439 NE Columbia Blvd, Portland, OR 97220 

July 12-13, 2019 Area Quarterly Business Meeting  Mount Vernon 

October 4-6, 2019 Area Assembly  Longview 

March 6-8, 2020 Pacific Region AA Service Assembly (PRAASA)  Arizona 

April 19-25, 2020 General Service Conference  New York, NY 

July 2-5, 2020 International Convention  Detroit, MI 

August 21-23, 2020 Pacific Regional Forum  Las Vegas, NV 

October 2-4, 2020 Area Assembly  Lynden 

October 1-3, 2021 Area Assembly  Lynnwood 

October 7-9, 2022 Area Assembly  Renton/Lake Washington 

Please see page 11 for event flyers and forms 
 

Events at a Glance  3 Member Articles  9 

Elected & Appointed Trusted Servant Articles  4 Concept of the Month  9 

DCM Articles  6 Flyers, Events, and Forms  11 

Intergroups & Central Offices  8 Contribution, Subscription, and Group Change Forms  16 
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Articles of the Month 

The topic for this month is: 

òA Vision For Youó 

Our newsletter is made up of articles shared by Western 
Washington Area 72 members and trusted servants 

If you would like your AA related article (story, history, 
poem, joke, sketch, trivia, etc.) published in next monthõs 
newsletter, please send it to articles@area72aa.org by 
sometime in mid-January. The exact time and topic will be 
determined by the panel 69 Newsletter Editor.  

  

Elected Servants 

DELEGATE  

A VISION FOR US 

I believe that weõve all suffered enough.  Although 
suffering is inevitable, the type and duration of 
suffering can be limited or completely stopped by 
embracing and applying all of our principles ð the 
Steps, the Traditions, and the Concepts for World 
Service. 

Our Twelve Steps enable us to stop destroying 
ourselves.  A vision for us shows that our recovery 
path empowers us to avoid self-inflicted suffering 
and to solve the drinking problem.  Our experience 
is that suffering gets in the way of thinking about 
and helping others.  It also blocks our awareness of 
all the blessings, which rain down on us at all times 
and everywhere.   We no longer have to fight to be 
right; and, we learn that we can move forward again 
when we go off track or fail to follow the principles, 
which lead to wisdom and love. 

Our Twelve Traditions enable us to stop destroying 
our relationships with other people.  A vision for 
us shows that we can love and cooperate with other 
people ð even when they are different and 
especially when they are difficult.  Rewards, which 
are rooted in respect, such as tolerance and 
compassion are so satisfying that we will want to be 
more tolerant and compassionate than before.  We 
discover that we donõt have to struggle alone; and, 
we donõt have to be perfect.  Our loved ones and 
our trusted servants donõt have to be perfect either.  
We discover that we can relate to one another.  We 
are quick to see the best of one another.  We learn 
that our lives belong to one another; and, there is 
no rank or privilege. We learn that there is really 
nothing to quarrel about.  

Our Twelve Concepts for World Service show us 
that the power of our solution works across 
borders.  Some of these borders are geographic. 
Others are cultural.  Some, too, are linguistic.  We 
are all members of the world service community 
and each of us has the power to ensure that the 
hand of AA is available whenever anyone anywhere 
reaches out for help ð without regard for borders.  
We discover that our rebellious streak is an asset 
rather than a liability, when we defy the borders that 
alcoholism uses to narrow and divide us from one 
another. We also discover that any investment of 
our time, or other resources, increases the size of 
our life support system.  And, we find comfort 
knowing that our life support system also (a) 
operates without borders and (b) surrounds us at all 
times and everywhere. 

Now, itõs time to say goodbye and to thank you for 
all the ways that you have made Area 72 such an 
enthusiastic and enjoyable Fellowship.  You have 
cheerfully and unselfishly helped people like me, 
who could not enjoy sobriety and life itself without 
you.  

May you always find happiness, freedom, and joy in 
service to others. 

Steve  

  

ALTERNATE DELEGATE  

Hi all, 

Well friends, weõve reached the last newsletter of 
the rotation. Since this newsletter is primarily used 
as an extension for service structure-oriented 
communications and information (though this 
does not exhaust the scope of the newsletter nor its 
capabilities) I wanted to take a moment to talk 
about service and our program. 

My sponsor has said in the past that he can longer 
separate service from recovery. I find this to be 
exactly true for myself. I cannot imagine recovery 
without some sort of active service work. The 
continued act of attempting to ôget out of myselfõ 
and spend my time, in my case, trying to strengthen 
and help make perpetual our overall organizationõs 
health seems as immediate to me as powerlessness, 
personal inventory, going to meetings, sponsoring 
and being sponsored, etc. I find that engagement in 
service work is another iteration of attempting 
greater openness to a power greater than myself. 
While I have received tremendous personal benefit 
from service work (I think I didnõt really become 
an adult until I was lucky enough to receive serious 
and difficult obligations to Alcoholics Anonymous) 
the underlying feeling, I find, is actually the 
opposite. The underlying feeling I have steadily 
been learning from my journey in service is a way 
of talking about the 12th step ð This is not about 
me, itõs about all of us. And us is more important 
than me, so I have been learning to place my 
attention and efforts on that which is more 
important. During the years of my time so far in 
service I feel that which I have received from all of 
you (the connection, friendship, and spiritual uplift) 
continues to increase and that my inner sense of 
needing to give back increases proportionally. 
Maybe this is perfect. 

Service work may at first start for many of us an act 
of following an instruction. Get a sponsor, work 
the steps, get a service position, sponsor others, etc. 
It is given to us as part of an overall program of 
recovery. And lo and behold ð it is exactly that ð a 
part of a continuous program of recovery. It is not 
a discontiguous piece which we pick up and put 
down. Service work, for me, becomes a way of 
expressing the program of Alcoholics Anonymous 
as I have come to understand it, and as that 
understanding continues to evolve over time. 
Service work is an instance of the 12th step, if 
abstracted.  

Thank you, all of you alcoholics. Thank you to 
those of you Iõve met in my service career who have 
pushed me and challenged me into being a better 
person. Thank you to everyone engaged, previously 
engaged, or considering engagement in service 
work. You keep our program alive so that 
alcoholics continue to have a way out of insanity 
and death. 

For those of you who think ôbah, service work, not 
for meõ ð this sentiment appears to be made true by 
reality. But I hope that my reflections have caused 
you pause to think, if not for yourself, for the fact 
that Alcoholics Anonymous may need you. What 
has happened to me through service work I could 
not have predicted, itõs possible that this fact is true 
for you as well. Part of accepting life on lifeõs terms 
is admitting that I do not know what will happen to 
me, but I have found that riding this event-horizon-

wave of the moment into the unknown next 
moment of immediate experience is filled with joy 
and love and I find it marked by an absence of 
loneliness. This is sort of a surprise to a scared 
immature alcoholic like myself. 

You have changed me for the better and I will 
continue to try to honestly give of myself to you in 
return. 

Alan 

  

CHAIRPERSON 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

ALTERNATE CHAIRPERSO N 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

TREASURER 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

ALTERNATE TREASURER  

I was looking forward to writing an article this 
month about how amazing our last rotation was 
and how I am so looking forward to the next two 
years.  Unfortunately, I was stuck with a severe cold 
and got behind on everything I needed to do.  So I 
will just say, I hope everyone has wonderful 
holidays.  I am looking forward to seeing some of 
you in January.  In the meantime, if there is 
anything I can do to help, donõt hesitate to reach 
out. 

Crystal S., Alt. Treasurer 

  

Appointed Servants 

ACCESSIBILITY  

Happy holidays, Western Washington Area 72 
members! However, you celebrate them, I hope it 
is with intention, joy and good fellowship.   

As promised and with a big thank-you to District 4, 
the Accessibility quarterly has a place to meet at the 
first rotation of the quarterly, on January 19th, 
2019. The flyer for this quarterly is in the back of 
this newsletter youõre reading right now. Right now, 
is now.  

I thought that last monthõs article was my last 
newsletter opportunity of the rotation, and I wrote 
it as such, and even with my dear friend and yours 
- our Newsletter editor reminding me of that fact, I 
left it as-is. I couldnõt bear to change it.  

So, with this great topic ð A vision for you, Iõll write 
a few words. The thing that has struck me the most 
is the immense amount of responsibility I have felt 
to you all during this rotation. And, being who I 
am, I have felt that I could have done more to help 
reach the still suffering alcoholic. Iõm always willing 
to look at how I can do things better and remain 
teachable.  

I have a deeper understanding of what Iõm capable 
of in service because of this rotation. It has not 
always been easy ð it never is ð to really do a thing 
well takes real work. My vision for our area is to be 
open-minded and willing to do the work it takes to 
move us forward in unity.  

We have had some weird things happen in our Area 
over this rotation. I will just say this in a general way 
about them. There are those among us that believe 
they know exactly who and why these weird things 

mailto:articles@area72aa.org
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were done ð that could make someone so magically 
insightful ð they may want to consider buying a 
lottery ticket! 

I have talked at length with my sponsor, other 
trusted servants, and service sponsor. My biggest 
takeaway is the idea that there exists among us 
some that are still sick. So, if a member is sick, how 
do I treat them? With shunning disdain? Or do I 
love them ð even if Iõm not sure who they are? Are 
all members welcome? Or just the ones we like or 
that are like us? Do they have to like football too? 
What if they donõt?  

One vision for you (the Area) that I have is to 
suspend what we think we know about any 
situation and remember to ask what we can do for 
the man or woman who is still sick.  

I have enjoyed reading many service resumes and 
intentions to serve ð I have no doubt that a great 
new crop of leaders awaits us in WWA72.  

Bring big love and patience into your next position, 
and I will do the same.  

In love, gratitude, and service,  
Keri S. 

  

 

ARCHIVES CHAIR  

Hello WWA72 ð I cannot believe itõs the end of the 
rotation. When I first started the rotation, I was so 
intimidated, and the two-year commitment seemed 
like a very long time. Now itõs Thanksgiving 2018. 
As I reflect over the last two years I have learned 
so much about Archives, our Area about applying 
the concepts to service and life. I have had so much 
fun as your Archives Chair, I am grateful for the 
opportunity I have been given this rotation. 

One of my favorite parts of A Vision for You is the 
promise that says, òLife will mean something at last. 
The most satisfactory years of your existence lie 
ahead.ó Today that statement has become true in 
my life. If you told me 11 years ago that I would be 
living the life I have today I would have been 
terrified and also thought it wasnõt possible. Iõm 
beyond grateful for the life I have been give and 
what I continue to learn through service in addition 
to AA. My life is fuller and more meaningful than 
it ever would have been as a ônormyõ. Today I 
wouldnõt change my life or alcoholism if I could. I 
have tools to live life today through the ups and 
downs.  

Lastly, I want to give a shout-out to our fantastic 
newsletter editor and the energy she has infused 
into the newsletter this rotation! I love the monthly 
topics, crossword puzzles and articles from 
members our AA community.  

Thank you to everyone for their service this 
rotation. I look forward to serving with many of 
you next rotation! 

Have a wonderful holiday season, 

Courtney 

  

COOPERATION WITH THE  
PROFESSIONAL COMMUNI TY 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

CORRECTIONS 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

GRAPEVINE AND LITERATURE  

A Vision for You (and me) 

Here it is, the day before Thanksgiving and I am 
scrambling to meet the extended deadline for my 
Newsletter article. Itõs not that I am so busy. Why 
is it so hard for me to come up with something to 
share with you all? I think somewhere inside I still 
suffer from a feeling that no one wants to hear what 
I have to offer. A leftover from being the baby of 
the family? 

We have one more Grapevine and Literature 
Quarterly on December 8th (See the flyer in the 
November Newsletter) and I am considering how 
to say goodbye to this committee. What can I leave 
of myself that will help the next rotation? In some 
respects, it is easy ð an organized, up-to-date 
display is something I want to leave for the next 
chair. But what knowledge have I gained that will 
help the incoming Area GvLit Chair and the 
incoming committee. How do I review and 
organize all the practical knowledge I have gained? 
I have decided that I can write down problems we 
faced as a committee and how we tried to 
overcome these issues. That will help me to 
organize my thoughts and may help the incomings. 
Or is it best to let them find their own way 
completely as I did? As I wanted to, as I had to. 
How do I let go of how I have done it and let the 
next rotation do it how they will? 

This is where the vision for you and me comes in. 
I started this position a little (a lot) nervous not 
knowing what to expect. I did what I knew how to 
do and learned the rest along the way. The learning 
part was the most humbling and rewarding. I 
actually feel like I have somewhat of a handle on 
this position now and I love the people who have 
traveled this path with me ð they have been my 
teachers. Weõre bonded by our experiences. I will 
always have this shared experience with them. I 
want that for the next rotation. 

So, a vision for me: I will leave a comprehensive 
and mostly organized display. I will write down 
what I can remember of what we learned. I will 
leave knowing I have left something good. I will 
NOT watch over the next rotation and judge them 
for how they are doing it differently. 

A vision for you: I hope that you find as much joy 
and growth doing this as I have. I hope you can 
take problems and use them as a tool to bond with 
others and create a common solution that works 
for the whole. I hope you find reward in 
maintaining and adding to my The Western 
Washington Grapevine and Literature Display. If 
you are struggling, I hope you humble yourself to 
ask for help and remember that you do not have to 
have all the answers ð if you donõt, believe me, 
someone else does. Just do your best and the rest 
will fall into place. You are not alone. 

òWe shall be with you in the Fellowship of the 
Spirit, and you will surely meet some of us as you 
trudge the road of (General Service) Happy 
Destiny. 

May God bless you and keep you ð until then.ó 
Alcoholics Anonymous, page 164. 

All the best, 
Karla Linder 
Grapevine and Literature Chair 
Western Washington Area 72 

  
 
 

LANGUAGE CHAIR  

Hello Area 72! 

As we wrap up the year, Iõve been reflecting on the 
service of making our program accessible through 
interpretation and translation for our members that 
need it. What a great thing  to be part of making 
inclusion possible and contributing to the diversity 
of AA. 

During the past month it has been quiet for our 
services, but I was able to assist in my home 
District 34õs s Gratitude Dinner where Spanish 
translation was made available and paid for by the 
District members. 

This monthõs theme òA Vision For Youó is 
appropriate, it being the last chapter of our basic 
text and this being the last month of the year. Hats 
off to our newsletter editor for perking up our 
humble offerings with great themes! My favorite 
part of that chapter is the one most often read in 
meetings, that being last two paragraphs. It starts 
with òOur book is meant to be suggestive onlyó and 
ends with òWe shall be with you in the Fellowship 
of the Spirit, and you will surely meet some of us as 
you trudge the road of Destino Feliceõs. 

May God bless you and keep you -until then!  

Phil 

  

NEWSLETTER EDITOR  

I am so grateful to have had the opportunity to 
serve as your Area Newsletter Editor. May I meet 
some of you again as we trudge the Road of Happy 
Destiny.  

òMay God bless you and keep you until then.ó 

  

PUBLIC INFORMATION  

Firstly, I wanted to say that it has been a pleasure 
serving this Area as the Public Information chair. 
Iõve traveled the Area and gotten to know so many 
amazing people who are doing great work with and 
for Alcoholics Anonymous. I have grown a lot and 
certainly been humbled by the work Iõve been able 
to do in this role. 

Secondly, I want to thank and commend both the 
PI and CPC committees for all their work and 
engagement over the last two years. Our committee 
has been awesome to work with. And they have 
been doing A LOT of work for their districts! We 
were even fortunate to have active participation 
from members of our two Spanish speaking 
districts. 

As for the topic, òA Vision for Youó.... it just now 
occurs to me, that Iõm incredibly glad that itõs not 
usually my vision for me. :) I would have sold 
myself short. Being usually full of fear and delusion, 
I would have missed many experiences and lessons 
if it were up to MY vision for me.  

Thank you, Carina for the wonderful reminders and 
great topics that always manage to get me thinking 
about something outside my own head! 

As always, Iõm still available to help and speak with 
any district or group about Public Information, or 
anything else you might need. 

And, just to see if anyone reads these articles... 
BOOMER SOONER! 

Lupita YM 
Area 72 Public Information Chair 
PI@area72aa.org  

  

mailto:PI@area72aa.org
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REGISTRAR  

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

SECRETARY 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

SOUND 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

TREATMENT  

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

WEB CHAIR  

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

WEB SERVANT 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DCM Articles 

DISTRICT 1 
Spanish speaking region that encompasses all of 
Western Washington south of Lynnwood 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 2 
Arlington, Camano Island, Granite Falls, 
Lakewood, Silvana, Smokey Point, Stanwood 
district2aa.org 

Hello Area 72 

District 2 had a gratitude banquet on November 
17th on Camano Island. It was an absolutely 
wonderful banquet with a packed room again, and 
a ton of food. Special thank you to everybody that 
brought food and desserts. 

Thank you so much to our gratitude banquet chair 
Saundra and all of her wonderful helpers. 

District 2 also had elections for our elected 
positions, our new rotation starts January 1st. 

·  DCM Chuck P 
·  ALT DCM Christina S 
·  Treasure Elizabeth M 
·  Alt Treasure Jason 
Thank you Kevin P for your service as our DCM 
for the last rotation. 

We will now start filling our appointed positions.  

We have really had a lot of fun this last rotation 
with a lot of outstanding people who came every 
month and did a great job with their reports and 
participation. 

Thanks 
Chuck 
Alt DCM 

  

DISTRICT 3 
Southeast Snohomish County: Lake Stevens, 
Snohomish, Monroe, Sultan, Goldbar, Index 
skyvalleydistrict3aa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 4 
West-East Skagit County: Burlington, Clear Lake, 
Concrete, Conway, Hamilton, LaConner, Mt. 
Vernon, Rockport, Sedro Woolley 
district4aa.weebly.com 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

DISTRICT 7 
South Clark and Skamania Counties: South 
Vancouver Area, Camas, Washougal, Stevenson, 
Carson 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 8 
Thurston & Mason Counties: Olympia, Shelton, 
Lacey, Tumwater, Hoodsport, Matlock, Rainier, 
Littlerock  
aadistrict8.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 9 
Central Tacoma: Fircrest 
piercecountyaa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 10 
Kitsap Peninsula: Silverdale, Bainbridge Island, 
Kingston, Port Orchard, Poulsbo, Chico, Belfair, 
Olalla 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 11 
Whatcom County: Bellingham 
whatcomaa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 12 
North and East Snohomish County: Everett, 
Marysville 
snocoaa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 14 
West Seattle, White Center, Vashon Island 

It has been a somewhat quiet month, punctuated 
however by our District 14 Elections on Tuesday, 
Nov 13. Our new DCM is Chris W from the White 
Center Group. He has a great enthusiasm for 
service. We were able to fill all of our Elected 
Officer positions except for our Alternate-DCM. 
Any District 14 folks who would wish to make 
themselves available for this position should attend 
the January District 14 Meeting at 7 PM on 
Tuesday, Jan 8 at the Fauntleroy Church, located at 
9140 California Ave SW (ground floor, entrance at 
rear of parking lot). Feel free to contact me if you 
would like more information... 
dcm14@area72aa.org.  

We did fill all our Standing Committee Chair 
positions which was exceptional. At this time of 
giving thanks, I would like to express my gratitude 
to all those Elected Officers, Standing Committee 
Chairs, GSRs and Alt-GSRs who supported 
District 14 in the 2017-18 rotation. And thank you 
to all those who made yourselves available for the 
2019-20 rotation. 

Our District 14 Holiday Potluck is scheduled for 
Tuesday, Dec 11 from 7-8:30 PM at Adams Hall in 
Tibbetts Methodist Church located on SW 
Andover right at the corner of 41st Ave SW. Bring 
a salad, side dish or dessert. All are invited.  

I have enjoyed being your trusted servant for this 
2018-19 period and wish all of you in District 14 
the best in the coming year.  

See you around the rooms! 
Roger C 
Outgoing DCM14 

DISTRICT  15 
Downtown Seattle, Mt. Baker, Columbia City, 
West Capitol Hill, First Hill, Beacon Hill, South 
Lake Union, Rainier Beach, Seward Park, SODO, 
Georgetown  

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 16 
Northeast Seattle, University District 
district16seattleaa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 17 
Seattle, Ballard 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 18 
Renton, Kent, Tukwila 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 19 
South Everett and Mukilteo 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 21 
Grays Harbor, Willapa Harbor, Aberdeen, 
Hoquiam, Montesano, Raymond 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 22 
North Olympic Peninsula: Port Angeles, Forks, 
Joyce, Beaver, LaPush, Sekiu, Clallam Bay, Neah 
Bay 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 24 
Southwest Snohomish County: Lynnwood, 
Edmonds 
district24.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 27 
Cowlitz, Pacific and Wahkiakum Counties: 
Longview-Kelso Area, Long Beach Peninsula 

Well it is almost the end of 2018, I hope everybody 
has had a good year. Nothing to exciting has gone 
on in District 27, but that is a good thing to happen. 

We are in discussion about getting a bigger storage 
locker for all the committees to use, we are running 
out of rom in our old one. We are also in a 
discussion about getting a prudent reserve, donõt 
know how much it will be at this time as I said, we 
are in discussions about these 2 things. I will let you 
know how it all turns out. 

There is an app on the AA web site, called òMeeting 
Guideó, it might be a good thing to look into and 
put the app on your phone, it will show where a 
meeting is at and where it is, go to the website and 
check it out. 

We will have an ALka-thon on Christmas and New 
Years at the Kelso Fellowship Hall and the 1414 
Club, so if you need a meeting on those dates just 
check them out. 

Well that is all I have at this time, so happy Holidays 
everyone 

YIS 
Kris 

file:///C:/Users/Carina/Dropbox/AREA72/Newsletter/Publications/EN/district2aa.org
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DISTRICT 28 
Lewis County: Centralia, Chehalis 
lewiscountyaa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 29 
Puyallup, Eatonville, Orting 

Hello Area, 

I find it funny that just as we are getting the hang 
of our new position it's time for spirit of rotation 
thinking man if I just had one more year? The fact 
is I did the best I could do. Elections are over the 
new rotation will be in full flight come January and 
they pave their way. 

I would like to extend my sincere gratitude and 
appreciation to the trusted servants the work beside 
and with me in District 29 without them I'd be fish 
out of water. Also, District 29 Home Groups and 
The Members I'm proud to have served you as 
DCM thank you for your support. 

I would ask also the groups and members to 
continue supporting and helping the new Trusted 
Servants of District 29 to succeed and grow in unity 
and to be an example to the new comer, long timers 
and still suffering alcoholic what it means to unite 
and stand together as one. 

Thank you, 
Tom F. 
District 29 DCM 

The Joy is in the Journey 
Not the Destination! 

TTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTT 

A Vision For You 

It strikes me that when I first arrived all I wanted 
was my old life back, now I know this may sound 
strange to some, but I also believe most of us can 
understand my thoughts being that I was new. You 
see at that time my wife had left me, my kids had 
no respect and where embarrassed of me, my house 
was falling down and being foreclosed on and I was 
about to lose my job. Great Life Right well that's 
not what I mean either! Before all those things 
happened before my life was unmanageable.... 

 I was in treatment I had met a guy his name is Bill 
we hit it off right away. I remember that he and I 
had a lot in common, so we started doing this AA 
thing together. We would go to meeting and hang 
out watching NASCAR and Football all the while 
staying sober. One day in treatment we were all 
asked to make this box it felt like something you 
would do in grade school it was weird but honestly, 
I was all in I'd do anything to get my old life back 
on track and stay sober so I did or should I we did 
it anyway. Then we were to write a list of things we 
would like to have or achieve after 1 year of 
sobriety, we were to seal the box and not open until 
we had at least 1 year of sobriety. Bill and I did this 
stuff and Bill I have hung out and done this AA 
thing since day one. Bill and I are best friends today 
and there are very few days where we don't text or 
talk to each other. "Find a Friend"! 

Now back to the box I was about 14 or 15 months 
sober I had finally decided it was time to remove 
the wet bar I had in my den/man cave and turn it 
into t o an office where I could do my work. I 
started cleaning out the clutter in the cabinets and 
tearing out the taps and low and behold there it was 
the decorated box! I thought holy sh*+ I forgot all 
that! Like a kid at Christmas Time I ripped into that 
box thinking what the heck did I write on that 
paper? I couldn't even recall. I unfolded the paper 
and started reading the list I smiled and smirked 

some. The things on that list was nothing but stuff, 
like a new truck, a successful hunting season, my 
team to win the super bowl. Listen you know it and 
so did I "I SOLD MYSELF SHORT"! 

Here's what happened: My Wife came back, my 
kids had respect for me, I didn't lose my job, the 
bank didn't get the house. But that wasn't it either 
it was more than that. I had self-confidence, I 
hadn't drank in a long time, I was gaining trust back 
with my family, my home life was better than it had 
ever been, I had God working in my life, I had 
made Life Long Friends and Life had taken on a 
whole new meaning. The promises where true and 
continue to as long as I continue doing the things 
I'm doing and not let my foot of the gas! Life will 
continue to take on a whole new meaning. The 
most satisfactory years lie ahead. Thank you, God, 
Thank you Alcoholics Anonymous and The 
Fellowship for my life today it better than I could 
have ever imagined. The Joy is in the Journey Not 
the Destination. 

Trudging, 
Tom F. 
DCM District 29 

  

DISTRICT 31 
Burien, Des Moines, SeaTac, Tukwila 
district31aa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 32 
Auburn, Federal Way 
district32aa.org 

Chapter 11, òA Vision For Youó is a summary of 
the big book, the program of Alcoholics 
Anonymous, and the growth of the fellowship at 
that time (1939). Explaining the progression of the 
disease in the body of the real Alcoholic compared 
to the effect of alcohol on a normal drinker. In 
essence itõs the last chance in the context of the 
program of Alcoholics Anonymous to relate to the 
Allergic type, (The Real Alcoholic), Decide you 
need to try some more experimenting, just quite or 
moderate drinking. By this time those who are late 
stage problem drinkers have made a decision, 
sought the help of others who have found and are 
practicing the solution. There develops a sense of 
urgency as only the dyeing can know if a sufficient 
spiritual change of attitude has come about. By this 
time, I noticed a change in my attitude that allowed 
for all I needed to do to grow in sobriety and 
become useful to my fellows. Thatõs my take on this 
vital chapter. 

Part of my usefulness in recovery has been Service 
work. As the outgoing Alt DCM and incoming 
DCM of District 32. I would like to thank all the 
Committee Chair persons that I had the privilege 
to serve with during this past rotation. A special 
thanks to the outgoing District Committee 
Member. For taking the time to help me 
understand the necessity of Love and Tolerance 
while serving in that capacity. I learned something 
from every person whom we served with this last 
year and could never properly convey my gratitude 
for the time and concern they each gave in serving 
their positions. 

Thanks also to all the outgoing Area 72 Committee 
Members, Chairs, and ad hoc committee. It has 
been an awesome experience, of which I intend to 
use to serve the next year members. Let us all begin 
a new page in the Journey of life, Love and Service 
to our Fellows.  

Morgan Dotson 
Alt DCM District 32 

DISTRICT 33 
Maple Valley, Covington, Black Diamond, Hobart, 
Summit, and East Kent 
district33aa.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 34 
Bellevue, Redmond, East Lake Sammamish, 
Mercer Island 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 35 
Issaquah, South Sammamish Plateau 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 36 
North East King County: Snoqualmie Valley, 
Duvall, North Bend, Carnation, Fall City, Preston, 
Snoqualmie Pass 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 37 
North Clark County, North Skamania County, 
North Vancouver, Battleground, Woodland, 
Orchards 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 38 
Kirkland 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT  39 
Bothell, Kenmore, Woodinville 

District 39 is ending Panel 67-68 with a group 
inventory. Inventories give us a factual look at 
where we are and a map for our future. Inventories 
can provide us with a òVision for Youó be it for 
you, a home group, district, area, region or the 
whole AA Conference.  

A group inventory differs from a personal 
inventory in one way. In a personal inventory it is 
easier to see our part. But in a group inventory our 
own part can easily be ignored. On the strength side 
of down playing our part, the AA way has always 
been to strive for humility. We donõt jump up and 
say, òI did that.ó The weak side of reducing our 
part? It is very easy to avoid personal accountability 
thinking, òOthers are doing ôitõ more (or less) that 
me.ó  

Worst Example: 
Of the latter point I am thinking of one of the most 
corrosive attacks we can collectively mount on 
group unity: gossip. We hear it. We participate, if 
by no other act than to permit it to continue 
unchallenged. But it can make AA, the alcoholics 
last place of refuge, seem like an unsafe and even 
hostile place to be. Itõs the most common example 
of group harm I can think of. Like our personal 
inventory, when we find this shortcoming, or any 
other, it is a chance to rid out an obstacle blocking 
our VISION.  

Best example: 
All of us who participate in a group inventory are 
co-creating a vision for that group. And that vision 
can be as colorful and expansive as any of a more 
personal kind. Who would not be excited to be a 
part of a district intentionally growing into the 
organization Bill intended; reaching whole 
populations of people living an empty, lonely life of 
alcoholic oblivion? 

file:///C:/Users/Carina/Dropbox/AREA72/Newsletter/Publications/EN/lewiscountyaa.org
file:///C:/Users/Carina/Dropbox/AREA72/Newsletter/Publications/EN/district31aa.org
file:///C:/Users/Carina/Dropbox/AREA72/Newsletter/Publications/EN/district32aa.org
file:///C:/Users/Carina/Dropbox/AREA72/Newsletter/Publications/EN/district33aa.org
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To me, the inspirational part of our Third Legacy is 
not saving the next alcoholic. Close. But better yet 
is the personal realization that I, a hopeless drunk, 
am doing something important with other souls, 
that I could never do alone. Together we are 
advancing a vision. Itõs the most connected feeling 
I know. 

Do inventories. Paint big visions. Life is about a lot 
more than just staying sober. The sweet center is 
being part of a group that dares to believe they can 
make a difference in the world; a group composed 
of members who each do what they can to make it 
happen. If we, as a group, can overlook individual 
short comings (she canõt write well; he is always 
late; and instead seek out the contribution each 
member can make, what a powerful group we 
become. If the group keeps our vision in focus the 
person making the coffee will feel like they are a 
part of the vision as much as a panel of alcoholics 
speaking before a high school assembly, a 
congregation, or a class of med students about 
Alcoholics Anonymous.  

Like all good things, this one is coming to an abrupt 
end. Or a new beginning. Itõs what we each decide 
to make it. 

In Love and Service, 
Jim F. 
DCM39 

  

DISTRICT 40 
East-Central Seattle: East Capitol Hill, Madrona, 
Madison Beach 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 41 
North -Central Seattle: Queen Anne, Magnolia 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 42 
Northwest Seattle, Shoreline, Lake Forest Park 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 43 
Peninsula cities: Burley, Fox Island, Gig Harbor, 
Home, Lakebay, Manchester, Olalla, Port 
Orchard, Retsil 
aadistrict43.org 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 44 
North Tacoma 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 45 
Southwest Pierce County: South Tacoma, 
Lakewood, Parkland, Spanaway, Steilacoom 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 46 
Whidbey and San Juan Islands: Anacortes 
aawadistrict46.weebly.com 

Our last District meeting of this rotation will be in 
Oak Harbor on December 15.  On December 31, 
District 46 is hosting a workshop on meeting 
etiquette. The workshop will be preceded by a chili 
cook off and a pot luck. There will be a dance 
following the workshop. This will be at the Baptist 
Church in Oak Harbor. 

A VISION FOR YOU 

I just reread this chapter in the Big Book. As always, 
I am amazed at how The book was written. 
Published in 1930, it is still amazingly relevant 
today: the same disease, and the same process for 
getting well. The vision the founders had is one that 
we still have: that every alcoholic finds this program 
in his travels. I am so grateful that this program was 
available to me when I came in beaten and 
hopeless. I found hope here. I found a useful life. 
Being of service to my fellow humans, who knew 
that was the answer? 

In love and service, 
Linda Lockrem 
Alt. DCM, District 46 

  

DISTRICT 54 
Bonney Lake, Buckley, Carbonado, Enumclaw, 
and South Prairie 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 55 
Blyn, Carlsborg, Jamestown, Sequim 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

DISTRICT 56 
East Jefferson County: Port Townsend, Quilcene, 
Brinnon, Port Hadlock, Chimacum, Coyle 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 
  

DISTRICT 57 
Spanish speaking region that encompasses all of 
Western Washington from Lynnwood and to the 
north. 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

Intergroups & Central Offices  

AREA 72 OFFICINA INTERGRU PAL 
http://www.aaintergrupalarea72.org/ 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

EASTSIDE INTERGROUP  
eastsideintergroup.com 

Greetings from Eastside Intergroup, 

This December, Iõm reminded of the power of 
story-telling within recovery. It was stories that 
helped me identify as an alcoholic and stories that 
helped me determine my next steps. Listening to a 
message at a meeting helped me move forward 
when I was afraid. Talking with another alcoholic 
on the phone or at a gathering provided me with 
motivation to stay in A.A. and get better. 
Recounting my own story reminds me how I got 
here and what needs to happen to continue to 
grow.  

Whenever someone reaches out for help, Eastside 
Intergroup of Alcoholics Anonymous, strives to be 
there. Story disclosure is woven throughout our 
primary purpose. It happens through the variety of 
literature kept on hand at the Bellevue office. When 
people stop by, they can find a book or pamphlet 
that speaks to recovery. Currently we stock over 50 
titles of AA approved books and over 50 A.A. 
pamphlets.  If something isnõt on hand, efforts are 
made to get it. The direct line between Intergroup 
and AA World Services keeps prices low. 

Our store layout makes browsing for a message 
enjoyable. Our volunteersõ familiarity with the 
reading material carried in the store makes finding 
the òjust rightó book or gift easy.   

This fall volunteers hosted an open house to 
feature the great things that are happening at the 
office at 13401 Bel Red Rd. Suite B6 in Bellevue. 
The two-day event brought in over 90 visitors and 
has increased traffic already. 

Story disclosure plays an essential part of our 
committee work, whether sharing literature with 
our incarcerated brothers and sisters, creating 
packets to share with our communityõs medical 
providers, and providing panels to speak at non AA 
events. 

Stories are disclosed through our hotline 
volunteers. ESIG trains the volunteers to listen, 
share experience, strength and hope and offer ways 
for callers to get to a meeting, connect to a 12-Step 
call, and access next steps to sobriety.  In addition 
to the hotline training, ESIG provides workshops 
on carrying the message through 12 step calls. 

Our literature and Grapevine committee is putting 
together a writing workshop to encourage people 
to disclose their stories in print. The next workshop 
is scheduled for January 26th, 2019. We hope to 
send the stories that are written during the 
workshop to the Grapevine. 

ESIG looks for ways to bring the stories of 
recovery to the community and is honored to play 
a part in the stories being created today. 

Peace, 
Mary B. 
ESIG Board Member 

  

PUGET SOUND CENTRAL OFFICE  
http://pugetsoundaa.org/ 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

GREATER SEATTLE  INTERGROUP  
http://www.seattleaa.org/ 

Hello, Western Washington Area!   

It seems astounding that Iõm delivering this, my 
final report to the Area Newsletterõ as Chair for 
Greater Seattle Intergroup! Itõs been a great ride for 
the past three years, and Iõll now be pleased to ôsit 
quietly on the sidelines patiently awaiting 
developmentsõ as Chair Emeritus. 

In this final report, and given this monthõs theme 
of ôA Vision for Youõ, it seems appropriate to 
remember past accomplishments, talk about those 
things that didnõt go as well as we would have liked, 
and to enumerate things not yet done. 

Accomplishments: 
·  Our financial picture appears to have turned a 

positive corner from 4 years of losses 
·  We have a new website and online meeting list 

that the membership regards highly 
·  The day-to-day Intergroup service has 

continued unabated: 
·  24/7 phone answering 
·  Literature and coin sales 
·  Committees doing lots of projects and service 

carrying the message 
·  Maintaining the archives 
·  Publishing the printed schedule book each six 

months 

Could have done better: 
·  Picnic attendance and participation has 

declined 

file:///C:/Users/Carina/Dropbox/AREA72/Newsletter/Publications/EN/aadistrict43.org
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·  Fall and Spring Assembly (with GSRõs/Group 
Reps) attendance continues to disappoint 

·  Board meeting attendance did not improve 
appreciably 

·  Group phone answering has recently seen 
numerous vacancies 

Still to do: 
·  Get through the year 2020 with a good lease 

negotiation or relocation to different quarters 
·  Select our future leaders with careñboard 

officers, committee chairs, office staff, 
volunteers 

·  Settle the zone vs. direct representation 
questionñhow best to implement an upside 
down triangle 

·  Ensure our committees remain relevant and 
have the needed vitality to carry the message 

Service to Alcoholics Anonymous is one of the 
great joys of my life!  Thanks to each and every one 
of you for making that joy possible!  I wish you and 
your loved ones a Very Merry Holiday Season! 

Love and service, 
/ d  

  

SNO-KING INTERGROUP  
http://www.snokingintergroup.org/ 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

VANCOUVER AREA INTER GROUP 
http://www.vancouveraa.org/ 

Warm wishes for a serenity filled New Year! 

  

Member Articles 
We want to hear from you! Please share your experience, 
strength, and hope with the Western Washington fellowship 
by sending your article to newsletter@area72aa.org. 

  

This article submitted by a Grateful Member of AA 

GIVE IT AWAY TO KEEP  IT!  

We canõt keep it if we donõt give it away. 

As the current rotation comes to a close I would 
like to throw out a CHALLENGE TO ALL 
MEMBERS IN ALL LEVELS OF SERVICE-
regardless if it is at a group, district, or area level. I 
would like to challenge all outgoing trusted servants 
to write a letter to the next incoming member 
taking over your position. A letter to welcome them 
or thank them for their service. Perhaps tell them a 
little about what your service position has done for 
your recover, helpful suggestions, how you felt 
coming into the rotation and how you feel ending 
the rotation, honest reflection, whatever you feel 
may have been helpful when you were new to the 
position. Think about what it was like, how it felt 
taking on a new position, a new challenge, and all 
of the questions and fears that may have 
surrounded that time. Think about how the 
rotation went, what it truly entailed, and how you 
felt in the process. Our service doesnõt end with the 
end of a rotation, we can continue to help others 
and show them how we did it and what worked for 
us (and or what didnõt work for us) and how it 
worked in so many ways. In my opinion, just 
handing them a notebook and saying, òcall me if 
you have any questionsó isnõt how I want to pass it 
on. We are all teachers and students and in this 
together. Personal Recovery Depends upon AA 
Unity. 

Thank you for reading and trusting me to be of 
service. 

This article submitted by Marilyn R. 

A VISION FOR YOU  

From my growing up and marriage, I did not 
believe that I deserved good things. Thirty-Three 
years ago, I had no vision. The combination of 
alcohol and prescriptions from doctors were killing 
me; I was dying. Even in Sunday School, I found 
myself believing I was not worthy of nice things 
happening to me, like the others in my Sunday 
School class. Later, I was in a domestic violent 
marriage where he was trying to kill me, and I was 
trying suicide. I could not imagine anything in the 
future; my life was not going to have a future, I 
thought.  

I was used and battered. My days were waiting on 
others, doing the chores, and making sure 
everything was looking good in my family and 
marriage to others, hiding the abuse. I endured the 
lack of love and nurturing that my friends had and 
knew that was my lot. Terrible, horrible, and awful, 
were the terms I used to describe my life and it was 
always going to be that way. I did not have a clue 
how to change it.  

Coming home from a vacation in Canada was the 
night of my bottom. I was new in the program and 
not drinking. After three weeks of not drinking, my 
husband started drinking that evening He was 
driving us home in a manic state. I believed after 
several near head-on collisions, that I would not get 
home alive that night. For the first time, I prayed 
from my heart and not the hymnal at church. "God 
please help me, I really don't want to die." Within 
minutes, he pulled off the road and passed out over 
the wheel.  

Within a few days, my spouse ended up in AA. He 
was told in AA that good wives of alcoholics go to 
Al-anon. Dutifully, I went to my first meeting, and 
my sponsor sent me to family treatment at Puget 
Sound Hospital. My last day in their family 
program, I was intervened for alcoholism. Three 
weeks of more treatment opened my eyes to a new 
life. That was my first glimpse of a vision that my 
life could get better.  

My experience, I believe, was God's way of 
introducing me to the 12 step programs. I had 
never heard of alcoholism, co-pendency, treatment 
centers, mental illness, domestic violence, or 
addiction. However, at this point, my new limited 
vision was enough to keep me in the program.  

 It took a while understanding Step 1. In treatment, 
I was informed that I was in the last stages of 
alcoholism and to drink was to die. In 33 years, 
thanks to treatment, AA, and the grace of God, I 
have not relapsed. 

Over time, my vision has expanded. The first time 
I heard the promises they were just words in the 
Big Book. Today, the promises have come true and 
I understand the more I let go and let God good 
things can actually manifest in my life.  

For me Step 3 has made a gigantic difference. I 
accept the perfect love of God and know I am 
dearly loved. In Step 4, I want to identify the 
barriers I built that stopped God's grace in my life. 
Becoming fearless has brought a new vision that it 
is all good and we are all loved. Being a control 
freak and feeling a lack of love are not my issues 
today. 

When I first read the chapter, "A Vision for You", 
having a dream was still foreign to me. However, 
over time of applying the steps to my life, I have 
moved into reality and maturity, which was 
unknown to me years back.  

I am free of my ego, which allows happiness to 
surface. I have forgiven the harms and the people 
from my past. My parents lived through the "Great 
Depression" and their extreme anxiety about the 
lack of money rubbed off on me. Removing my 
fear of financial insecurity was a huge relief. I know 
peace and serenity. By helping others my loneliness 
and self-pity has left. Being of service includes 
helping with the Fourth Step Workshop on 
Saturdays in Auburn and assisting sponsees.  

Instead of drinking to run from my responsibilities, 
I handle life on life's terms with God's guidance. 
While applying the steps of AA, I found that God 
was within me but was buried by calamity and other 
problems. In finding God, I found the Father and 
I are one; the Father doeth the works. I enter the 
Realm of the Spirit being God's conduit of love. 
Today, my vision is doing God's will in all my 
activities. I moved into the Fourth Dimension and 
I never had it so good.  

  

Concept of the Month 

Editorõs Note: The following articles were provided by past 
Area 72 Delegate, Andy A, and was originally published 
in a 2015 Area 72 Newsletter.  

We are currently using Andyõs articles as part of the Concept 
Study at my homegroup, A New Purpose. We find the 
additional perspective and personal stories. I hope you will 
enjoy them as much as we do. 

Should you like to contribute an article about any or all the 
12 Concepts, please send it to newsletter@area72aa.org.  

  

CONCEPT XI I  

Concept XII, as you may or may not know, 
contains the Six Warranties. Knowing also that 
there are no guaranties in Alcoholics Anonymous, 
we do have these warranties. Concept XII is also 
the Twelfth Article of the Conference Charter. Bill 
W., in his infinite wisdom, took this Article and 
used it as the Concept to try and tie things together. 
As you read the first part of the Concept, in Billõs 
essay you learn that it is in great part a safety net for 
us to protect the Steps and Traditions from ever 
being changed. That being said, it takes 75% of all 
listed groups to respond in writing in favor of that 
type of change. To get 75% to respond and then to 
vote in the same direction is asking for a miracle to 
happen. Try getting 75% of your home group to 
attend your business meeting and see what 
happens. And, then try to get 75% of them to vote 
unanimously. I would say that it is a far reach. 

Warranty One: òthe conference shall never 
become the seat of perilous wealth or power.ó You 
may ask yourself how an organization with a 
prudent reserve of $16,000,000.00, could not be 
considered a seat of wealth. Well, believe it of not 
that is only their annual operating expense, just like 
your home group with its prudent reserve. If, we 
practiced an earlier Concept, #7, we would stop 
sending money to the office and they would have 
time to make the changes necessary. And, if not, 
they would not have to close the doors and send 
everyone who works there home, due to lack of 
finances. And, to go on to the Power part of this 
Warranty, the Conference takes directions from the 
membership; we are their bosses. With that in 
mind, how could they have any power over us? 

Warranty Two: òSufficient operating funds, plus 
ample reserve, should be its prudent financial 
principle.ó Again, we look at the finances that we 
have. How do we keep our office open and pay all 

http://www.snokingintergroup.org/
http://www.vancouveraa.org/
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of our monthly expenses? The General Service 
Office is like our home group; we hold onto a 
certain amount of money to cover these costs. At 
the office we adjust the cost of our literature to try 
cover the deficits occurred by lack of group 
contributions. At our home group, we make 
decisions on the cost of coffee, our distribution to 
AA services, the amount of rent we pay for our 
meeting location, etc. When our General Service 
Representative goes to an Area Assembly, do we 
need to give him/her a tight budget or are we able 
to pay the full price of the event? Can we buy a case 
of Big Books and 12 x 12õs this month, or do we 
have to alter the request because we canõt afford it 
right now? Groups have to work on this the same 
way your office does; even your local inter group or 
central office often has to alter their actions to 
make ends meet. Of course we can help that 
problem by reaching deeper in our pockets when 
the basket comes around, as well as participating in 
the birthday plan. 

Warranty Three: òNone of the Conference 
members shall ever be placed in a position of 
unqualified authority over any of the others.ó We 
are all equal in A.A. At your home group business 
meeting do you let everyone have a say or just the 
long-timers? If, in fact we do the latter we are 
placing them in a position of unqualified authority 
over the rest of the members. Sometimes we get the 
real sense of the moment from the newcomer and 
we need to hear both sides of the discussion. 
Listening to the elder statesman or the bleeding 

deacon can have its drawbacks. Do we place the 
ideas of the member who may happen to be an area 
delegate over that of a newcomer? This might be 
the wrong thing to do. Everyone only has one day 
of sobriety when it comes to making decisions for 
the Fellowship. 

Warranty Four: òAll important decisions be 
reached by discussion, vote, and whenever 
possible, by substantial unanimity.ó We talked 
about this a little bit in Warranty Three - listening 
to both sides and to as many as possible to try to 
find the right direction to go on important issues. 
This has written in it that these discussions happen 
whenever practical. Time often has a bearing on the 
outcome of our decision; even though we say that 
there are no emergencies in A.A., we occasionally 
have to make quick decisions.  

Warranty Five: òThat no Conference action be 
personally punitive or an incitement to public 
controversy.ó We would never like to make A.A. 
look bad for the person who is still stumbling 
around in the dark just two blocks from our 
doorstep. We may be the only Big Book that 
someone may read. When we gave up the circle and 
triangle, it was partially due to the fact that we were 
not going to drag ourselves through many court 
cases that could possibly arise and therefore end up 
in the media suing those jewelry companies. Also, 
letõs look at something as simple, and it may not 
sound simple, as having a treasurer run off with the 
bank account. This is one that I have heard many 
times. The question is always: should we have that 

person arrested? In our town, if we did that, in the 
newspaperõs police blotter it would say John Doe 
was charged and arrested for embezzling money 
from the local A.A. group. Do we really want our 
names in the paper or would we rather give John 
the opportunity to return the money by practicing 
the Ninth Step? After all, we elected him treasurer, 
didnõt we? Some questions are hard to find the right 
answers for. But, letõs not try to make A.A. look bad 
in the media; it is rather like an anonymity break. 

Warranty Six: òThat though the Conference may 
act for the service of Alcoholics Anonymous, it 
shall never perform any acts of government; and 
that, like the society of Alcoholics Anonymous 
which it serves, the Conference itself will always 
remain democratic in action and in spirit.ó We are 
the people that make this Fellowship what it is, 
therefore, let us be the travelers of the road to 
happy destiny and walk in the image of our Creator. 
Make sure that we take actions that all will see as 
positive prime examples of decent human beings, 
and to become the people that we are supposed to 
be instead of the people that alcohol made us. Bill 
W. asked us in the Big Book to become active and 
productive members of society; therefore, this is 
part of the way we can do that, by practicing these 
principles in all of our affairs. 

Andy Arvidson 
Anacortes, WA 
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